Florida Association of Guide Dog Users 

Minutes 

February 28, 2012

President Sherrill O’Brien called the meeting to order at approximately 8:10 PM.  All members of the board were present with the exception of Laurel and Sherri.  

The treasures report was then given.  The current balance is $1,190.97.  The treasures report was approved as read.

The transfer of the bank was discussed.  The transition has been smooth to Wells Fargo and we are still not being charged a monthly fee.

Marion discussed the NAGDU hotline.  The hotline has been receiving calls on a regular basis for assistance. The number has been changed.  The new number is 1888NAGDU411.

Marion spoke about a bill that is being proposed that would strike Florida Statute 413.08 and replace it with 413.083, which would allow any domesticated

animal to fall under the category of "service animal". It would also decriminalize access denial.  Marion is going to make a call to see if we can get the bill pulled.  If that doesn’t work, we can get the list of co-sponsors and send a message to the list explaining the bill so that they can call and write.  If we don’t make any progress we should go to Tallahassee to advocate.  We want to let them know that we agree with the original intent of the bill to expand the rights of a training of a service dog to have access to housing.  A motion was made and passed to take steps to change the house and senate bill and take all necessary measures to get the changes repealed.
Sherrill will email the FLAGDU list to see if anyone has convention agenda ideas.

Kathy suggested we discuss issues when flying such as relief areas and space for our dogs.

Sherrill suggested that we email any ideas we may have for agenda items.

Sherrill discussed pre-registering for the convention.  Merry and Sherrill will meet to discuss the details.

Respectfully submitted,

Laurel Brown

Secretary
 as 
